
 
 

Notice 

All AT&T and BellSouth marks contained herein and as set forth in the trademarks and service marks section of the BellSouth Tariff or Guidebook 
are owned by AT&T Intellectual Property. 

 

 

Notification Type: Discontinued Service Offering 

Jurisdiction: FLORIDA 

Notice Date: 05/02/2024 

Package Number: FL-24-0022 

Service Name: RENT - 18621 Lake Worth, Florida 

Tariff /Guidebook Sections: A2.18 

Expected Issue Date: 06/16/2024 

Expected Effective Date: 06/16/2024 

Descriptive Narrative: 
Description of Network Changes Planned: 
BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida intends to retire 

copper facilities in distribution area (DA) 110503 of Lake Worth wire center 

(WPBHFLLE) and due to FLDOT road project at R 9 I-95 at 10th Ave N.   

 

Therefore, AT&T Florida intends to migrate customers to an existing Gigabit 

Passive Optical Network/Fiber-to-the-Premises (GPON/FTTP) system, where 

possible, and retire copper cable. FLDOT requested AT&T Florida remove or 

relocate its facilities in the way of this road project before October 30, 2024. 

 

Description of Reasonably Foreseeable Impact of the Planned Changes: 

After implementation of this plan, copper facilities and, consequently, unbundled 

loops requiring copper facilities, e.g., digital subscriber line (DSL) or line-sharing 

circuits, will no longer be available in DA 110503. 

 

Currently, AT&T Florida records indicate (8) working circuits, and zero are 

competitive carrier circuits, impacted by this network change.  Existing 

customers will be migrated to GPON/FTTP without consequence. 

 

 

 


